 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
APRIL 7, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, April 7, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Therese Simoneau, from The Advocate, Attorney Brian Hiatt, Jon & Diane Meents, and Joe LaCost were also in attendance.  
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the March 18, 2025 meeting. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Jon & Diane Meents, who were present to get an update on a pending legal matter. The case has been in litigation for more than two years, and they’d like to know what the status is and how soon they could expect a resolution. They were advised the attorney will be here tonight and they could ask him for an update.
President Heideman recognized Village Attorney Brian Hiatt, who was present to discuss properties scheduled for demolition. The last publication was March 27th and demolition can begin 30 days after that or on April 28th, unless an objection was filed in the Iroquois County Court.  Everything else has been done regarding all legal steps we have to take before demolition can begin. Mr. Hiatt was advised the owner of the property on Second Street contacted Derek Miller saying the property he had for sale in another town finally sold and he was ready to do whatever needs to be done to his house. He’s purchased building supplies and asked if he needed a building permit. Derek reported all three owners of the buildings set for demolition have been in contact with him with questions. During the discussion that followed, it was decided they should be contacting Mr. Hiatt instead of board members or Derek. Derek will send emails and phone numbers of the persons to Mr. Hiatt to contact them. It was also decided to give the owners until the April 22nd Board Meeting to present their case to the board. If they don’t file any objections, we can start demolitions. Joe LaCost asked if either of his bids were accepted for the demolition was given an explanation that was satisfactory to him. 

Mr. Hiatt gave an update on the property that’s been in litigation for several years. April 14th is a status hearing, and he’ll reset for trial which will probably be by the end of May. 

Treasurer Krystal Alberts asked Mr. Hiatt’s opinion about what to do with a Capital Credit Card opened last year for Derek to use, but it was mistakenly attached to Derek’s credit score. We discovered the error when Derek applied for a loan to purchase his house. Mr. Hiatt suggested we cancel the card, that it would do little damage to Derek’s credit rating.
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:
· The Iroquois County Sheriff’s Office is holding its Annual Golf Outing June 6th and the village has an invitation to participate. The fee is $400 for a group of four persons.  Angie Wycoff moved to participate in the Golf Outing and pay the $400, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.
· The IEPA approved the project plan discussed at the March 18th Public Hearing. Derek will complete the required forms after checking with Neil Piggush.  

President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts who gave the treasurer’s report for January 2025. April Lyons moved to approve the report as read, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.  Shannon Meier moved to present the January 2025 bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.  Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $18,984.82 in the General Fund; and expenditures of $11,336.55 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures for both funds were $30,321.37. Finance Chairman Mike Cotter moved to pay all January 2025 bills in the usual manner, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, who reported on the following:

· We are running low on new gaskets, unions, and base plates for our meters. He only has one meter base in stock and would like to order five more. Derek called Midwest Meter to get a quote to replenish his stock, and they quoted a price of $788 for the gaskets, unions, base plate, and meter base. Ellen Mikeworth moved to approve Derek’s order request, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.
· Dan Campbell will be doing sidewalk work for Shawn McGinnis that would qualify for the village sidewalk program of 50% cost to property owner and 50% cost to the village. Derek described the work being done, and the village’s share would be $5,600. Before the village agrees with quote, they would like to see an itemized bill.
· Derek found both ends of the culverts at Tykia Long’s house on Washington Street and opened them up and the water is moving some, but now the water is sitting on the other side of her driveway. Derek believes we need to replace both and will get pricing and report back to the board.

· Derek missed passing the IEPA Class C license by four points. He’ll study and retake the test. The cost to retake the test is $10.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report. 
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported the village received $20,000 in grant money from the county instead of the $15,000 we were previously promised. The Lions club will be purchasing picnic tables in memory of Dale Weber, and asked if the village can pay for it and the Lions Club will reimburse the village. We’ve done it in the past and the board didn’t have a problem with doing it again. Ellen asked if we could get the $200 from Lisa Hanson to purchase flowers for Main Street. Ellen also reported Mary Ellen Roberts and LaVina Young Trust have grants out now that are due in May. Ellen reported she dropped off the required paperwork from the Public Hearing to Piggush Engineering.

Trustee Shelley Ponton reported several people have been asking why the village truck has been parked outside, noting it was hard on them. Derek responded it’s a temporary thing and we do have a bay for it. Shelly also reported people said there are unlicensed vehicles in town. There was discussion about a camper on Main Street and also a camo colored car.
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported there’s grass growing in the street in front of Amy Poole’s house on Washington Street and asked if there’s anything that could be done. Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller will look into the matter. Shannon asked what the village is going to do about grants? Do we want to continue with Jim Clarage and get started? It’s a lengthy process and it’s going to take a long time to fill out the grants. There were questions about pricing and Shannon didn’t get new pricing, but had the paperwork distributed to the board when Jim did his presentation. Ellen will contact her person in Watseka for pricing information. Action was tabled until next meeting.
Trustee Mike Cotter asked about the traffic signs discussed at a previous meeting. Derek reported he hasn’t looked up the pricing up because he was unsure of the type of light we wanted.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts had no report.

Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.

As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 p.m., seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, April 22, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
